Dean J. H. Nelson, College of Liberal Arts & Sciences, University of Kansas.

Dear Dean Helson:

We feel that there should be two scribes for the Department of Physical Education at enrollment time, and for that reason we are selecting Miss Jane Byrn and Mr. Herbert Allphin, both members of the department, to act as scribes. I am sure they are both very competent and will do a good job in the new arrangement. We shall ask them to be present at the meeting called by Dean Lawson on Monday, February 6, at 8:20 o'clock.

Assuring you of our desire to cooperate, I am

Sincerely yours.

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.